
Julington Creek Elementary 

School Advisory Council Meeting 

 Wednesday September 20, 2023  

 

Call to Order: Mrs. Johnston welcomed everyone to the September SAC meeting and called 

the meeting to order at 3:34 p.m. 

Members in Attendance:  Beverly Slough, Cathy Apolinario, Joy Reichenberg, Richard Seal, 

Valerie Foster, Dana Johnston, Ryan Zimmerman, Jenelle Dunathan, Amy Grimm  

Guests in Attendance: Erica Foster, Leigh Starnes  

SAC Minutes:   The minutes were not read and reviewed since this is the first meeting for the 

2023-2024 School Year.  

Treasurer’s Report:  Mrs. Apolinario shared that the current balance sits at $5777.89 for the 

SAC account, and the Florida Recognition account is currently at $5139.49. 

Principal’s Report:   

Dr. Reichenberg welcomed everyone to today’s meeting and shared how great it is to be a 

JCE Jaguar.  Our students are off to a great start and adjusting very well to their new 

classroom environments.  We have had several successful school events-Build a Jaguar and 

Cantina Louie School Spirit Night. Students are in the process of completing the first round 

of progress monitoring.  Kindergarten through second grade students have finished both 

reading and math, and third through fifth graders are still testing in the area of math.  JCE 

submitted our school improvement plan to the district, and Dr. Reichenberg will present our 

plan next month.  We are excited to celebrate our students at our Good Jaguar Breakfast 

next week.  Our positive behavior recognition system is going great.  Students are rewarded 

each month based on the positive referrals they earn.  Mark your calendar for the PTO Boo 

Bingo Event coming up on October 20th at 6:30 p.m.  Finally, we will honor our students 

with a first quarter ROAR celebration at the end of the nine weeks.  We are so proud of our 

students at JCE! 

Old Business:   

There was no old business to discuss at today’s meeting.   

New Business 



New Members:  

Mrs. Johnston explained the role of a SAC member.  This year, guest speakers will come and 

share information to our SAC team and explain their roles in the district.  There was a 

motion to welcome and approve all new members to SAC.  The motion was seconded.  

Welcome Mrs. Foster and Mrs. Starnes.  We appreciate you serving our school through the 

School Advisory Council.   

By Laws:  

Mrs. Johnston and Mrs. Valerie Foster shared the proposed By Laws for our school’s School 

Advisory Council.  There was a motion to approve the proposed By Laws.  The motion was 

seconded.  The By Laws are approved for the 2023-2024 school year.   

 

The meeting was adjourned at 3:50 p.m. by Mrs. Johnston.  Our next meeting will take place 

on Microsoft Teams or in person at 3:30 p.m. on October 18th. 

 

 Respectfully Submitted, 

    Amy Grimm 

    JCE SAC Secretary 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


